2018 Kansas Lions State and International Band 
Friends University, Wichita, Kansas (State Concert Band)

Las Vegas, Nevada (International Marching Band)
Dear Band Directors, Lions/Lioness, & Band Members:
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Kansas Lions Band (State & International), what a wonderful opportunity for our high school students.  Students that were part of this year’s International Band that marched in the International Convention parade in Chicago, can testify to the benefits of being part of our annual band program(s).  In 2018, we will return to Friends University for the State Band camp.  Then in late June, given sufficient number of students wanting to participate, the Kansas Lions International Marching Band will travel to Las Vegas, Nevada for the 2018 Lions International Convention parade.

As part of the State Band camp (May 29 to June 2), Lions, Lioness, Leos, parents, and guests will have the opportunity to enjoy two performances; the Friday night Jazz Band/Ensembles (Riney Fine Arts Center) and the Saturday morning full concert band (Central Community Church).  In discussion with Dr. Taylor about the high interest by our students wanting to be part of the Jazz Band, he is looking at the possibility of having two Jazz Bands perform Friday night.  Remember all high school students (regardless of playing ability) are eligible to participate in these wonderful programs.  However, students must participate in State Band to be eligible to be part of the International Band.  Student participation costs for the two bands are as follows.  State Band fee is $250.00 and covers housing, food, and special entertainment, starting with dinner on Tuesday evening through breakfast on Saturday morning.   Students that will be part of the International Band pay an additional $1,300.00, which covers transportation to/from Las Vegas, three extra days of rehearsal, lodging, meals, and tour fees while in Las Vegas.  SPECIAL NOTICE:  The Kansas Lions Band Foundation has again approved a $400.00 stipend for the first 60 students wanting to be part of the International Band.  That reduces the cost of the International Band portion to $900.00.  Students seeking financial assistance should contact their local Lions or Lioness Club and see if they would be willing to help offset the fees.  Students sponsored by a Lions or Lioness Club need to ensure that they work through the club in submitting applications and payment on time. Given special circumstances, students needing assistance or clubs with more applicants than they can sponsor; the Band Committee will work with the Kansas Lions Band Foundation and the District Governors to try and find possible funding.     

We encourage everyone to help spread the word about these two opportunities.  Feel free to make copies of the application, medical form, and informational material as needed.  You can also access copies of the forms, review additional information, and a running list of student applications received, by visiting the Kansas Lions website at www.kansaslions.org.   Prior to the State Band camp, directions and any specialized information will be placed onto the website.  On behalf of the Kansas Lions Band Committee, thank you for your continued support of our band program.  If we can answer any other questions, please stop by our booth during the Spring 2018 KMEA Workshop or contact us at 7400 NW Ayr Road, Potwin, Kansas 67123, (620) 752-3644 or by email at hnwizardofoz@gmail.com or 19faith58@hotmail.com.  
Respectfully,







PCC Hans & Lion Shari Neidhardt







State & International Band Committee, Co-Chairs 
